
  

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
In accordance with Chapter 221 of Title 18 V.S.A., the Green Mountain Care Board 

(GMCB) has received a Letter of Intent from the Vermont Department of Mental Health 

to develop a secure residential treatment program at 26 Woodside Drive in Essex for 

individuals requiring residential treatment program services for mental health conditions. 

The project involves demolition of the existing Woodside facility and new construction to 

house the secure residential treatment program. Project cost: $16,000,000.   

 

An individual or entity may request Interested Party or Amicus Curiae status throughout 

the process up to five (5) business days following the Board’s closure of an application. 

However, interveners may submit a request in writing to the GMCB at the address listed 

below, on or before March 1, 2021 if they expect to request Interested Party or Amicus 

Curiae status. 

 

An individual or entity proposing an identical or substantially similar service may submit 

a competing application. A Letter of Intent to file a competing application must be 

submitted to the GMCB at the address below no later than February 24, 2021. 

 

Persons requesting information about the proposed project may contact: Donna Jerry at 

the Green Mountain Care Board, 144 State St., Montpelier, VT  05602. Telephone: 802-

828-2177. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


